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MEETING MINUTES  

 
 

PRESENT: Chair of Committee, Councilor Jennifer Cullum; Councilor Paul Hebert; Councilor Britt 

Beedenbender Councilor Paula K.  Schnepp; ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Elizabeth Planning and 

Development; Paul Wackrow, Assistant Planner; Gloria McPherson, Planning and Development; Brian 

Florence, Building Commissioner 

  

Chair Councilor Cullum opened the meeting at 6:00pm announcing that we will lose quorum at 

6:30 due to Councilor Hebert having another commitment to attend; Chair announced Public Comment, 

announcing that the comments will be limited to 3 minutes.  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

1. John Crow, President Osterville Village Association, wanted to clarify a statement he had made 

at a meeting prior to this one that the Barnstable Resource Line for residents was not in use and 

was not being used anymore by the Town, he wanted to clarify that it is working and is 

monitored and answered by Lynne Poyant, Communications Director, for the Town of 

Barnstable. 

2. Martin MacNally, Marstons Mills, Fire Prevention Officer for COMM for 31 years, President of 

the Homeowners Association in Marstons Mills, and has two of these homes in the 

neighborhood, he also works as a property manager for a short term rental company based in 

Eastham but handles registrations from Eastham to Barnstable. Length of stays, he is not in favor 

of having a set length of stay, however his company has a 1 week minimum stay in the summer 

months and a three day minimum in the winter months, he believes that homeowners that do this 

service themselves the length of stay is important if you’re looking for someone who can only 

afford a four day. It will be a mistake for Barnstable to limit the length of stay or set standards of 

length, because they will go to other communities and spend their money there instead of here. 

Any restrictions you put on must be spread to all rentals in the town. Short Term rental should 

not be singled out from long term rentals. You have just as many year round rental problems as 

short stay rental problems. He understands the Town is trying to stream line the Regulatory 

process, but does not think that corners should be cut or process eliminated for rental in the 

Town. 

3. Heather Hunt, Osterville, Barnstable Watch, a memo was sent to the Committee, and at the last 

meeting the Committee had mentioned that you would be looking at nuisance style regulations. The 

Short Term Rental problem presents fundamental land use and zoning enforcement issues and we do 

not believe that nuisance style regulations are a substitute. The following memo handed out is a 

memo for thoughts on that, as well as a preliminary recommendation on the rampant and overt 

occupancy regulations violation problem that has gone unaddressed.   



  



 



 



 



 



 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 



 
 

 

 



 

4. Robert Schulte, Centerville, a contrary position, the 3-4 day rentals are destroying the 

neighborhoods, it’s not the ones that are rented from realtors, it’s the ones that rent to too many 

individuals at a time in a home that the septic is only so big, and can only accommodate the size 

and the amount of bedrooms. Those are the issues we have; there are too many people in a short 

stay. 

5. Cathy Holcomb, Centerville, zoning enforcement is what we need to do, if you enforce the RC-1 

zoning laws none of us would be here tonight. 

6. Jake who is small business owner, and wants to make sure that the Committee keeps in mind the 

small business owners that rely on the tourism that comes here to survive, if we start to limit the 

length of stays or the amount of stays or the rental market all together that has a huge impact on 

the small business owners that rely on these tourists to survive, they will go elsewhere, and you 

will have more vacant stores fronts along main street. 

 Chair of Committee asked for Committee response to the public comments made. 

Councilor Paul Hebert asked Jake the small business owner to clarify what he meant by the small 

business owner. Jake wanted to make sure that the Committee kept in mind how important the short 

term stays are to the small business owner. People are vacationing different these days, they tend not 

to stay weeks, but days instead, so if we limit the time or the length of stay, it just may put a lot out 

of work. 

7. Laura Cronin short term rental in a business area is not the problem, it is the houses in our 

residential neighborhoods that are being rented and the traffic that it increases in our 

neighborhoods, our neighborhoods are not zoned for a business, and no one should be able to run 

a business out of a neighborhood, if you own a bed and breakfast and you’re in a business zone, 

then you have every right to operate it in that district, but if you live in a residential 

neighborhood, that is what it is, a residential neighborhood has year round residents. 

Councilor Schnepp thanked everyone for coming and appreciates the comments made tonight 

that are from different perspectives, and obviously a concern that create a policy balance and that when 

we come up with policies that we keep in mind the impact on small business in our area. 

Chair of Committee asked Gloria McPherson about why an Air B & B in a residential 

neighborhood is allowed to operate in a R1 zone. Ms. McPherson answered that traditionally is has been 

considered a residential use in a residential neighborhood, an example she gave was she owns a house in 

New Hampshire that she rents out, is she considered running a business when she rents this out, and it 

has been determined that no she is not. This is what we are trying to determine that if renting your house 

in a residential neighborhood running a business. It is not clear on whether it is a residential use or a 

business use. 

 Ann Schulte from Centerville commented that the number of people that are in a home even 

though our own residents are limited due to septic, or the number of cars parked on a residential street or 

parked in front of fire hydrants, I am not going to call the police every time something like this happens, 

but when do we draw the line of safety in our neighborhoods, we as families can’t have 15 people in a 

three bedroom home, so why are the rentals different. She would like to see the laws enforced that are 

put on the residents, we have the rules existing, and we need to enforce them. 

 Ms. McPherson commented that it is always who you rent to, I have had in my own experience 

horrible renters that have ruined my home, the other thing mentioned is the parties at these homes, 

neighbors that own homes have parties all the time, and they live in the home, so when we look at these 

rentals we have to keep in mind the homeowner in a traditional home, if we put restrictions on the short 

term rental they will apply to the homeowners. 



 Chair of Committee asked Councilor Schnepp to introduce her topic of discussion regarding  

setting goals from Short Term Rental survey results, Chair of the Committee mentioned that the survey 

results have not included as of yet the Greater Hyannis Civic Association, and regardless of the 

discussion tonight she is going to wait for their input and suggestions before moving forward with 

anything, this impact Hyannis the most, so it is unfair to proceed without their discussion. Councilor 

Schnepp stated that we need to look at the tool in place we have and figure out if we need to add to those 

or create more. The State has determined Short Term Rentals as a revenue source for the State, so there 

have been sanctions put on the rental market. A conversation we need to have is whether we need to 

preserve the rental market across the Town, so we need to accept that there are going to be this short stay 

rentals in our area because we are that type of vacation spot for people. Councilor Schnepp asked if the 

Committee’s desire to preserve the traditional rentals here on the Cape. Chair of the Committee stated it 

is important to her to keep the traditional rentals here on the Cape, she mentioned she grew up here and 

it has always been a way for people to visit the Cape when they can’t afford to live here, so keeping the 

traditional Cape Cod alive is very important to her. Councilor Hebert stated the same, we need to keep 

Olde Cape Cod the same, and preserve the unique Cape Cod we have, but also put in place rules and 

regulations so that the short term rental can survive in our Town. You can still come to the Cape and rent 

a home to get that homey feeling, we should be able to craft regulations to do this, we need to protect the 

reasons people come here, we do not want to drive people away, we want people to come here, so we 

need a balance and a reasonable solution to the problem.  

 Chair of the Committee stated we need policies spelled out correctly and enforcement to be done; 

we have ordinances on the books we need to enforce it. Build on what we have already. 

 Councilor Schnepp encouraged individuals to write us if you do not feel that we should build on 

the current regulations or if you feel that the rentals should be eliminated altogether, writing to the 

committee members is important. Feedback is important. Safety is another concern that came up as a 

result of the survey sent, as well as security in our neighborhoods, so we need to create a document that 

has some teeth for enforcement.  

Chair of the Committee mentioned that she had a conversation with Laura Cronin regarding 

enforcement, and why is the enforcement not being done. And is a house that turns over a bedroom 30 

times in a month considered running a business. These are questions we need answers to; what is the 

threshold of when its residential turned business, when is it considered overcrowding in a home when 

there are 15 people in a 1 bathroom home. Councilor Schnepp answered that in our current zoning 

regulations it is unclear. Councilor Schnepp asked if any idea have how many rentals we have in the 

Town. Mr. Wackrow stated we do if they register their homes, but if they do not we don’t. hair of the 

Committee would like to see one document for a rental regardless of the type of rental you have, some 

are lodging houses, some are shelters, some are group homes, there is a wide variety of homes people 

rent, and we need to make sure that they are all under one umbrella, and the regulations apply to all.  

 

 Chair of the Committee asked for a motion to adjourn, all members present voted in favor of 

adjournment. 

 

 

ADJOURN: 6:55pm   


